[image: image1.png]ENVIRONMENTAL ACTIONLEAGUE

. Maxsesha oy’ naneai esucessce 1978

COUNTY g,
g % 'WAUKESHA COUNTY
,4, ,‘\

ACl']ON ]I.AGI]I.





[image: image1.png]
April 12, 2006
Mr. Gene Mitchell

Waste & Material Supervisor

Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources

3911 Fish Hatchery Road
Fitchburg, WI 53711

RE: Organic Stability Plans (NR 504)
Dear Mr. Mitchell:

Waukesha County Environmental Action League (WEAL) has a number of concerns regarding Stability Plans for Organic Materials (NR 504).
Limiting Dependence on Landfills
WEAL has been an advocate for recycling, reuse, and waste reduction for nearly three decades. As a proponent for limiting dependence on landfills; WEAL supports the DNR’s vision of “Moving Toward Zero Waste” and believes organic materials can be better utilized by keeping this material out of landfills. 
Waste Industry Dominance and Control 
The proposed rule changes offer landfill owners and operators considerable authority in deciding how organic materials will be managed. Clearly, waste companies will select the most cost effective and profitable option.
Given the opportunity to choose, leachate recirculation, now practiced at a number of Wisconsin landfills, will undoubtedly be the preferred method because it increases profitability.  Costs associated with hauling and/or piping leachate for treatment at wastewater treatment plants are eliminated when leachate recirculation is practiced.  Because of organic decomposition, settlement occurs more quickly and offers additional revenue for disposal capacity that was previously filled.

Leachate recirculation is continuously being touted as a method to accelerate decomposition of food, paper, cardboard, textiles, wood and other organic materials destined for disposal in landfills. However, if a “Zero Waste” philosophy were to be implemented, organic materials would be diverted away from landfills and the argument for rapid decomposition would be unfounded because the material would not be delivered to landfills.
Additionally, leachate recirculation has not been given an opportunity for public comment during the Feasibility process.  In many instances Feasibility Reports cite specific treatment plants as recipients of landfill generated leachate. Leachate recirculation is then later adopted during the Plan of Operation which does not allow for public hearings or public input.  WEAL views this policy as fundamentally unfair; we have addressed this issue in previous comments to the DNR and will continue to do so in the future.
Innovation and Waste Minimization 
If the objective for the rule change is to create innovative methods to minimize organic waste, disposal should be the least desirable alternative.  Since the largest landfills in Wisconsin are owned by companies generating profits from disposal, it is difficult to envision a viable plan to segregate organic materials for composting at a landfill.  Anyone who has ever viewed a truck “tipping” a load of mixed waste for disposal will soon realize sorting at this stage does not occur.

As an example, I was present during the waste sort at the Emerald Park Landfill in Muskego in November 2002 when a truck delivered a large load of segregated, flattened corrugated cardboard. Although this material could have easily been separated for recycling, it was simply dumped in the landfill. While the corrugated could have been spared from disposal, other trucks dumped mixed loads containing varying amounts of recyclables as well as food scraps, mixed paper, and textiles that would have been very difficult to separate.
Since landfill operators are not sorting to recover recyclables, it is inconceivable to imagine operators instructing employees to spend countless hours sifting through mixed loads to pull out food scraps, mixed paper, and textiles for composting. 

Viable Waste Minimization vs. Landfilling
If the decision on organic materials is left to the landfill owners and operators, Wisconsin will not see innovative waste minimization programs now or in the future. This is not consistent with a Zero Waste Vision.   WEAL urges the DNR to take a proactive step and endorse programs to separate organic materials at the source with composting as the preferred option. 

Thank you for the opportunity to present comments.

Sincerely,

Charlene Lemoine

Waste Issues Representative

Waukesha Environmental Action League (WEAL)
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